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Luciano Azzolini ' Ourfie - Notre réfdrence
Environmental Assessment Officer '

MVEIRI

Yellowknife, NT

Tuly 24, 2001

SENT BY FAX: 920-4761

Dear Louie:

Thank you for your lctter of July 17, 2001 expressing the Mackenzic Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board’s (the Board's) affirmation of the need for an effective and efficient
process for the Canadian Zine Corporation current environmendal asscssments (BAs). 1 have had
an opportunity to further discuss your requcst with representatives of the other responsible '
ministers (RMs) and would like to provide the Board with the following response.

The RMs arc concerned with the Board’s decision to place these EAs “on hold for thirty days”,
without providing further clarilication. While in our letter of July 6, 2001, we expressed
concemns in meeting the timelines for the two EAs, our intent was not to delay the review process
and we will be continuing with our analysis of the material provided to date.

We are pleased to submit our suggestions for adjustments to the timelines [or the reviews.
Towever, we do not want to cncroach on the Board’s responsibility to develop its own work plan
for the BAs. As the process used by the Board to make decisions on the appropriateness of
Tnformation Requests (JRs) is not known to us, we are putting forward suggestions for proposed
blocks of time that could be considered for several important phases ot the LiAs rather than
specific calendar datces..

We (ecl that a minimum of three weeks should be allocated for responses to IRs and a minimum
of four weeks should be allotied for detailed technical reviews. We would like to stress that the
time period for the technical reviews should commence only after ALL the IRs have been
responded to. I an IR response takes longer or shorter than the estimated response time, then
the timelines can be adjusted accordingly. In short, we are suggesting to the Board that the
timelines should be tlexible to acconumodate certain events.
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The RMs also wanted to stress to the Board that there may still be deficiencics in the information
basc after the responscs to the IRs . The Board may wanl 10 consider building in a contingency
for a deficiency response following the end of the technical roview. We hope this mformation
will assist you in developing an adjusted work plan for these reviews.

Sincerely,

w

David Livingstone,
Direclor
Rencwable Resources and Envitonment

cc. Dave Tyson, DFO
Anne Wilson, EC
Chuck Blyth, NNPR
Brett Hodson, RWED
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